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Together Everyone Achieves More 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we reach the end of the year, we wish you all a very happy summer. Normally I am now wishing that the weather would 
cheer up (as most of you I speak to on the gates will know), but after the recent heatwave I am being a little more careful 
what I wish for! We would like to thank you so much for getting back involved in all of our events this term. It genuinely has 
been an absolute pleasure to be able to welcome parents, carers and family members back into school. What with our 
TTLT Awards, Sports Days, Big Outcomes and Concerts we have certainly had plenty to celebrate. These events and the 
fantastic attendance we get from our families really do make Curwen a very special place to work. I hope that your child 
has enjoyed the opportunity to meet their new teacher, and that they are excited about the summer holidays.  
 
This has been another tricky year getting back to normal, but I would like to say a very sincere thank you to the wonderful 
Curwen staff who have worked tirelessly to provide the very best that they can for our children and families. It has been so 
lovely to see the educational visits, residential and performances return to Curwen, but they really do all represent a lot of 
hard work from our staff. I would also like to thank our wonderful parents, carers and family members for your positivity 
and ongoing support. We really do appreciate it. 
 
As you will be aware, years 1-6 will be returning to school on Monday 5th September 2022. As previously explained, please 
remember that we will be adjusting our opening and closing times. To ensure that we are getting ready for the new 
requirements of primary children to be in 32.5 hours per week from 2023 we are adjusting our opening and closing times. 
Children should be dropped off at school 8:45am-8:55am and collected at 3:15pm. We will start opening the gates a little 
earlier for parents/carers to wait in the playground before school rather than queueing outside. Children will not be 
supervised by school staff at this time. Gates will open at 8:35am and again at 3:10pm. Please note that classroom doors 
will not open until 8:45am. 
 
We wish you all an enjoyable summer, and look forward to seeing you in September.  
 
Mr Harris and Mrs Mansfield  

Year 1: 

1I = Anita, 1K = Charlotte, 1L = Muntassir, 1SN = Ionela  

Year 2: 

2M = Benjamin, 2R = Lizzy-Ann, 2S = Haniya, 2W = Hawaa 

Year 3: 

3B = Zi, 3G = Joshua, 3H = Abdullah, 3L = Mohammed 

Year 4: 

4A = Nico, 4C = L’rya, 4K - Alexia, 4N = Shemai 

Year 5 : 

5B = Courtney, 5C = Nana, 5L =Mya, 5T = Alex 

Year 6: 

6B = Yo’elle, 6C = Esther, 6H = James, 6U = Laicee  

Reading Raffle Winners 



RDR—Amelia 

RMC—Abu Bakr 

1K—Amelia 

1L—Natalia 

2W—Abiegail 

2R—Delisa 

3B—Joshua 

3H—Sophia 

4C—Mariyam 

4K—Yusuf 

5C—Eliza 

5T—Peiqi 

6H—Aisha 

6U—Candice 

OAK– Hanup 

RM—Rockie 

RC—Anisa 

1I—Maymuna 

1SN—Latif 

2S—Chloe 

2M—Zeyad 

3G—Tefnut 

3L—Jacob 

4N—Sirajuddin 

4A—Blessing 

5B—Israel 

5L—Binyameen 

6C—Fatima L 

6B—Nubaid 

 

Star Readers 

Upcoming Trips: 

 

 

 

 

 

Other reminders: 

 School starts back on Monday 5th 

September for children. 

Reminders for the Week 

Every year Newham has a place of worship competition. This 

year, Reception won two prizes.  On Thursday 14th July, some 

children from Curwen's four Reception classes went to the re-

ward ceremony to collect the prizes. They had an amazing time 

and were so excited to collect the gift and certificate for their 

amazing work. We are very proud of the children and teachers. 

Newham Place of worship reward ceremony 

A big thank you to our reading buddies who took time out of 

their lunchtimes to read to other children, their names are: 

Ilham 6B 

Aasiyah 4K 

Anushka 4K 

Huda 4C 

Mariyam 4C 

Khadeejah 4C 

Reading Buddies: 

Congrats to our library reading raffle winners who are: 

Mihran 1I 

Ellie-Mae 2R 

Laila 4C 

Chermarni 5L 

Library Reading Raffle 


